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            PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
                SEPTEMBER 2019 

Next week will be working on pillowcases for 
charity.  The girls did a great job last month with 
the red, white and blue squares for the quilts that 
they put together.  They worked hard on the 
different patterns to make the quilts interesting. 
Lois has a list of supplies needed for the meeting  
in her article. 

On the second week we will be working on our own 
projects. Remember, it is 120 days till Christmas. I 
know we have a lot of sewing to do to finish our 
gifts for our family and friends.  

The Creative Quilts Craft Show is the first Saturday 
weekend in October. If you want a table, you need 
to sign up by September 26th.   This is a good way 
to earn some money to purchase more fabric. Guild 
members are invited to sell finished, uniquely 
creative items. This is an opportunity to showcase 
your talent in sewing and other skilled crafts like 
knitting, crocheting, clothing, embroidery and so 
much more.  Information and Registration form is 
included in this Newsletter.   
 
On the third week, Bonnie Harshaw,  will present 
an animal wallhanging demo.  I’m sure it will be 
interesting!  
  
The fourth week is our business meeting. Some of 
our seasonal friends will be back. We have missed 
all of them and are anxious for them to show us 
new designs and techniques they may have learned 
up in their other guilds. 
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Blotto Committee – Cathy Bluemling, Nancy Oberliessen 
After a summer hiatus, our Blotto game will resume at the September Business 
Meeting.  Nancy Oberliessen will be presenting a Halloween themed blotto. 
 
Charity Committee – Lois Borlase, Karen Canby, Diane Paul,               
and Doris Woodward 
It’s the return of Pillowcase Pandemonium! On the first Tuesday of the month, September 
3rd, we will be sewing up pillowcases for children. Please bring two coordinating yards of 
appropriate novelty fabric to make two pillowcases (27” for the body + 9” for the cuff). If you  
have 2”-3” strips to use as the accent stripe, that really looks cute.  

The committee has a few kits made up from donated fabric, as well as a stack of cuff and 
accent fabric to pair with your yardage.  

Please bring your sewing machine with neutral thread, all the other supplies you need, a 
rotary cutter and long rulers to square up & trim. We will be using the usual “hot dog” 
method of pillowcase construction, with French (enclosed) seams and the accent strip.  

As always you are welcome to work on your own charity project on September 3rd instead 
of the pillowcases if you prefer. The charity fabric bin has a lot of 2-1/2” strips and some 
10” squares just waiting to be sewn into a hug. Please let someone on the Charity 
Committee know what you need.  

Our blue & white and red & white half square triangles have been sewn into quilt tops and 
look terrific!! Thank you to the designers and sewers who have transformed a pile of scraps 
into something lovely and had fun doing it! Sheila is quilting the blue & white top; the red 
& white top is available if you would like to transform it into a quilt.  

Please plan to finish up your Guardian Ad Litem quilts by the end of November, as we will 
be presenting them before the holidays. We also hope to deliver another batch of placemats 
to Operation Homebound by the end of the year so they can be included in our yearly 
charity tracking report.  

We hope the Lake Miona quilters who are somewhere else this summer are enjoying some 
sewing time and are able to make a couple pillowcases, placemats, or a quilt for the 
Guardian Ad Litem program. We look forward to your return!  

Happy Stitching from the Charity Committee, 
 
Demos/Techniques Committee – Beth Dombek, Bev Riley 
On September 17th, Bonnie Harshaw will present an animal wallhanging demo.  Hope you 
don’t think this is going to be your usual cat or dog to hang on the wall. No-o-o. Remember 
who’s teaching this. Bonnie comes up with colorful, unusual ideas and this is one more. 
She will demonstrate how to make mosaic animals using snippets of fabric. If you come 
across a simple animal picture while coloring with the “grands” this summer, save it. It may 
be just the right picture to create this decorative wall hanging. A great gift idea. 

Display Case Committee – Kay Pallas 
The Display schedule is as follows: 
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August – Helen Kumpfmiller and Gail Walsh 
September – Ellen Miller and Judy Norris 
October – Mary Ann Caggiano and Cathy Bluemling 
November – Ronnie Steiner and Ann Boudrot 
December Marlene Serra and dee Burns 

We wish to thank Ellen Miller for the Display Case newsletter submissions while Kay Pallas 
was out of town!  Nice job, Ellen!  
 
Hospitality Committee – Allison Hall, Ellen Miller, Kathy Wink 
The Hospitality Committee is doing a smashing job of providing us with delicious 
refreshments. Thank you, Allison and your committee! 

Membership – Teresa Hatfield  
Hard copies of our membership roster are available. The roster is handy to keep in your file 
as it provides contact information for all our members.  Please see Teresa for your copy. 

If you need a Lake Miona club shirt, they are available through Audrey Ann Williams, 1314 
Schwartz Boulevard, Lady Lake, FL Phone: 352-259-0131 – call for an appointment. Please 
keep in mind that the only company authorized to embroider the QGOTV logo is Audrey 
Ann Originals. 

Nominating Committee – Carol Goldman, Ronnie Steiner 
At this time of the year, our Nominating Committee is searching for ladies to fill the 
positions of President and Treasurer of our Chapter for the 2020 calendar year.  Please give 
serious consideration to running for either position.  If you are interested, please speak 
with Carol or Ronnie. 
 
Program Chairperson – Marie Nappi 

• Guild Meetings 
Tuesday, September 3rd “Down the Rabbit Hole Chat” presented by Michelle May  
@ 7:00 p.m. (doors open @ 6:30 p.m.) @ Laurel Manor Rec Center 

• Classes 
o Wednesday, September 4th  9 a.m. – 3:30 p.m. “Beekeeper” taught by Michelle May @ 

Rohan Rec Center.  Class fee $25+$35 for kit=$60.  Class size limited to 25.  Bring 
lunch and snack.  Please see class information and supply list at the qgotv.org 
website and Registering for Classes, below. 
 

o Saturday, September 14th & Saturday, September 21st  9 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. Two-day 
M2M Class: “Professional Tote” taught by Pam Pike and Kathy Dutkiewicz @ 
Eisenhower Rec Center. Class fee $30.  Class size limited to 18.  Please see class 
information and supply list at the qgotv.org website and Registering for Classes, 
below. 
 

o Wednesday, September 18th  9 a.m.- 3:30 p.m.  M2M Class: “Sewing Machine Caddy” 
taught by Dariel Diestelkamp @ SeaBreeze Rec Center   Class fee $15.  Class size 
limited to 15. Bring lunch and snack.  Please see class information and supply list at 
the qgotv.org website and Registering for classes, below. 
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• Registering for classes 

For Guild Sponsored Classes and M2M Classes go to qgotv.org MEMBERS ONLY 
section where you can register and pay with a credit card or see our Program 
Committee Chairperson, Marie Nappi with your check. 
 

• Program Committee Sponsored Activities 
o Creative Quilters Market 

It’s not too late to participate in the Guild’s Creative Quilters Market. This is an 
excellent opportunity to sell your extra items and make a few dollars for fabric!  The 
information and Table Reservation form is attached. 
 

o UFO Club – work on your own projects 
Captiva Rec Center  8:30 a.m. –11:50 a.m. on the fourth Saturday of each month: 
September 28th, October 26th, November 23rd and December 28th 

 

o Sundays at Sterling - open sew for members of QGOTV Sundays @ Sterling 
Heights Rec Center 11:30 a.m. – 3:30 p.m.  Always call before you go to make sure 
there have been no changes (352) 753-4510 

o Dear Jane Quilt Club: If you are a Dear Jane quilter or would like to become one, 
the Dear Jane Quilt Club meets monthly from noon – 3:50 p.m. @ Laurel Manor Rec 
Center.  The meeting dates are September 8th, October 13th, November 10th, 
December 8th. For information contact Claudia Mielinski @ 
Claudia.mielinski@gmail.com 

Retreat 2020 – Nancy Wildzunas, Teresa Hatfield 
The retreat is full at this time although one member still needs a roommate, therefore, we 
can accommodate one more person.  See Nancy or Teresa if you have a single room and 
wish to share or if you wish to sign up for the retreat and join in the fun! 

Sister Chapter – Karen Canby 
We look forward to hosting the Sunset Point ladies at the end of October. 
 
UFO Challenge – Sue Krieck, Joyce McKee   
Hopefully you are having a good summer and you are busy working on your #2 UFO 
project.  We just wanted to remind you that the next drawing for prizes will take place on 
September 3rd instead of the Business Meeting in August since Joyce will be leaving for 
France on August 19th and I will not be back in The Villages yet so that means you have an 
extra week to get your project done and report it as finished to either Joyce or me. 
 
Happy sewing and if you haven’t yet finished your #2 project, get going!!!!  Remember, 
there’s a cash drawing as well as an extra gift donated by the Lake Miona Chapter. 
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SEPTEMBER 2019 
SUN  TUES WED THURS FRI SAT 

1 2 
Labor Day 

3 
8:30 a.m. 
Socialize 
9 a.m. Charity 
Tuesday/UFO 
Lunch: PDQ 

7 p.m. Guild 
Meeting Laurel 
Manor 
 

4 
9 a.m.-3:30 p.m. 
“Beekeeper” 
class @ Rohan 
Rec Center 

5 
 

6 7 

8 
11:30—3:30 
Sunday at Sterling 
@ Sterling Hgts 
Rec Center 
 

9 10 
8:30 a.m. 
Socialize 
9:00 a.m. UFO 
Lunch: 
Giovanni’s 

11 
Patriot Day 

12 13 14 
9 a.m.-4:00 p.m. 
M2M class  
“Professional 
Tote” 
@ Eisenhower 
Rec Center 

15 
11:30—3:30 
Sunday at Sterling 
@ Sterling Hgts  
Rec Center 

 

16 24 
8:30 a.m. 
Socialize 
9:00 Demo 
UFO 
Lunch: Panera 

18 
9 a.m.-3:30 p.m. 
M2M class 
“Sewing 
Machine Caddy” 
@ SeaBreeze 
Rec Center 

19 20 
 

21 
9 a.m.-4:00 p.m. 
M2M class  
“Professional 
Tote” 
@ Eisenhower 
Rec Center 

22 
Noon-3:50 p.m. 
Dear Jane Quilt 
Club @ Laurel 
Manor 
 

23 24 
8:30 a.m. 
Socialize 
9:00 Business 
Meeting 
Lunch: Ruby 
Tuesday 

25 
 

26 27 28 
8:30 – 11:50 
UFO Club  
@ Captive Rec 
Center 

29 
11:30—3:30 
Sunday at Sterling 
@ Sterling Hgts 
Rec Center 

30 
Rosh 

Hashanah 

     

 


